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THE IMPLICATIONS OF NEGATIVE RABA

IN LOS ANGELES COUNTY
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                    FOR THE FEDERAL-AID HIGHWAY PROGRAM IN FY 2003
Recently, the Bush Administration announced that there was and will be a sharp downturn in receipts to the Highway Trust Fund starting in FY 2001 and continuing through FY 2003. The receipts are estimated to be down $6.5 billion, and are commonly referred to as RABA funds (Revenue Alignment Budget Authority). Thus, the obligation level for FY 2003 in Federal-aid highways could dip as low as $24.1 billion, or about $9.1 billion lower nationwide than FY 2002.

It is estimated that this will result in a loss to Los Angeles County of $130-140 million in FY 2003 alone.  This funding loss impacts the MTA directly, as well as other local agencies since, in California, these funds are sub-allocated to the regional level.  Some of the programs in Los Angeles that could be affected include:

· Metro Rapid Bus – Money provided by RABA is currently being used to fund the operation of the two highly successful Metro Rapid Bus Lines along Wilshire/Whittier and Ventura Boulevards.

· Metro Rapid Bus Expansion – RABA-provided money is planned for the start-up of new Rapid Bus Line routes.  The first six expansion lines recommended are identified for South Broadway in downtown LA, Vermont Avenue in Hollywood and the Mid-City area, Pico/Venice through east, central, and west LA, Florence Avenue in South Central, Soto Street in East LA, and Van Nuys Boulevard in the San Fernando Valley.

· Pasadena Gold Line – RABA-provided money has been planned for the start-up of the light rail Pasadena Gold Line anticipated to begin operations in 2003.

· ASI – Access Services, Inc., which provides paratransit services throughout the County, in compliance with ADA requirements, receives RABA-provided money.

· Highway and Local Street Programs – MTA funds a variety of programs with RABA-provided money through the Call-for-Projects.  These include freeway improvements, surface street improvements, signal synchronization programs, and bikeway and pedestrian projects.

The $9.1 billion loss could also significantly affect future funding by reducing the baseline that will be used by Congress as the starting point for the next reauthorization of TEA-21.  Starting from a reduced base will make it more difficult to grow the program. 
For additional information about the potential impacts of a RABA reduction in Los Angeles County, please call Claudette Moody of MTA Government Relations at (213) 922-2237.

7/14/06

